HYCAT monthly Board of Directors Meeting

November 16, 2009 @ 6:45PM

In attendance:

Dan Dupay

Susan Brasselle

Rebecca St.Jean

Greg Olson



Jo Ellen Scheirman
Michael Case

Joe Aburahma

Dr. Aburahma

Lisa Clonch

Kevin Carr

Mrs. Fisher

Lydia Kidd


Bill Kidd


Bobby Shaffer

Tom Hanson

Call to Order 6:50 PM

Minutes from last meeting not available

Treasurer’s Report – Greg Olson

YTD October – 8-10 new swimmers. LTS $3600. $3100 ahead mainly due to Adult swim Class. Last year we had one swimmer and this year we have 9. 


Expenses are larger than income mainly because registration fees due.

Kortz income will show up on November report. There will be an increase in income from last year.  Number of swimmers increased from 108 in 2008 to 148 in 2009.

Monthly income and expenses are about the same compared to last year.

Investment account (RBC) – steady 

One CD matures in November, it was recommended to roll it over.

Motion to accept – Bill Kidd

Second – Dan Dupay

Approved by board general consent

No President’s Report or Chairperson’s report
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Parents, Swimmers, Coaches Forum


Dr. Aburahma – Has been involved in the program for 20 years. He expressed concern over change in leadership. He stated that it must be mutual agreement to exchange leadership over time.  The positives and negatives must be weighed. He expressed concern about disruption if abrupt change of coaches. Praised Greg Olson and Greg Olson = HYCAT. 


Mrs. Fisher – Also wanted to express concerns about rumors of change in Comp 3 and Comp 4 coaching. She stated that all the information she has heard has been directly from Board Members. Her son has participated on HYCAT for 10 years.  She feels that Greg Olson does an excellent job in reinforcing a good work ethic, expecting a swimmer to work hard and give their best effort. Mrs. Fisher feels that disrespect should not be tolerated and there should be an avenue to address a swimmer’s disrespectful behavior.  Four college coaches have talked to her child and have stated that they know he will be able to handle the workload in college because of the HYCAT program. Greg Olson gives these swimmers an opportunity to excel in college and she feels that Greg not coaching Comp 3 and Comp 4 would be a mistake and disservice to the swimmers and the program.

Rebecca St.Jean – I have been involved in competitive swimming for most of my life, with age group, college, and currently with masters swimming. The team I came from was vastly different than this team. I had a great coach who taught me all the same values I see here @ HYCAT, but where Greg excels is in preparing the kids for an intense college program. I wasn’t prepared and I struggled my first year of college. My husband Rob has had the pleasure of swimming with the comp 4 kids a few years ago and really enjoyed it. I feel that Greg does an excellent job preparing these kids for a successful college career whether the swimmer continues swimming or not. The life skills of commitment, hard work, and respect that are taught at HYCAT serve these kids for a lifetime. 

Bill Kidd – We live in Teays Valley and choose to come to HYCAT. He feels that Greg is the key to the program. He would also like to improve as a team and feels that every organization has room for improvement.

Dan Dupay – We are not trying to replace Greg. We are looking to transition, and looking for proper timeframe for transition. Greg has a vast knowledge base and should be a participant in the transition.

Susan Brasselle – Main goal as a board and a business is to have a succession plan. We need as a business for Greg to participate in the process. There is no final plan at this time; it is a work in progress. The board wants what is best for the kids/program. HYCAT will continue with striving to instill life skills regardless of the coaching staff.
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Joe Aburahma – He wanted to address the rumors as well. He stated that James Runyon told him that Greg would be stepping down from Comp 3 and 4 soon.

Old or Unfinished business

Pool leak – seems to be fixed.

Marketing – LTS handout checked for accuracy, and changes will be made. 

The LTS and developmental handout will be distributed to selected schools that parents have a relationship with. 

Dan Dupay will handle printing and distribution to area schools. 

Parents need to contact schools and get permission and number of flyers needed and report to Dan. 

Target deadline is December 1.  

20% coupon discussed.

Motion to accept flyer and coupon – Kevin Carr

Second - Bobby Shaffer

Approved by board general consent

Radio ad – Changes were made to the ad and was played.

Ad will play for 5 weeks/80 commercials for a total cost of $3040.00.

Dan has agreed to pay half, so cost to HYCAT is $1500

Timeline to coincide with LTS flyer distribution.

Should commercial play during Christmas week?

Discussion to change website before radio ad plays.


Discussion of appropriate radio station V100.

Coupon to be used to track success.
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Motion to have marketing committee handle the above issues – Kevin Carr

Second – Tom Hanson 

Approved by board  general consent



Medals/trophy for LTS graduates – tabled for now
HYCAT Y meet @ UC update



45 more swimmers than last year

Kortz Meet 



New format – went well.



Consider one distance event (400 IM) on Friday to finish earlier.

New Business

New membership – 12 new swimmers. Lost 3-4 from October. 

Pasta Dinner – Sign up poster will be made and emails will be sent. Good feedback received from last dinner.

High School Season – 1st meet should have 10-12 teams. Hurricane not participating in the first 2 meets of the season. All high school meets in 2009 are sponsored now. BB&T is the sponsor. Reminder that all freshmen must enter their first HS meet with a NT.

Logan Swimming – new facility, 25 yard, 6 lane pool, set to open in December. Pool depth not 9 feet deep, so no Red Cross classes possible.  Tim McCormick is the ED. Sonja Chambers was approached to jumpstart HS and LTS. She contacted James Runyon about this opportunity. Will HYCAT partner? Good publicity, marketing.  More questions than answers at this point.

Holiday party – Tuesday, December 22.

Team pictures – Thursday before Kanawha County spring break. Either March 18th or 25th. Lisa Clonch to take pictures.

Awards Banquet – May 13th recommended. Mindy to check on prices. Discussion of location, Edgewood vs. Little Creek.
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Calendar

Future BOD meeting 

December 7

January 18, 2010

Motion to adjourn made by Bill Kidd

Second -  Bobby Shaffer

Approved by board by general consent

